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SECTION 3. All acts or parts of acts con-
travening with the provisions of this act, are here-
by repealed. 

SEcuoN 4. This act shall take effect and be in 
force from and after its passage and publication. 

Approved March 31, 1887. 

Repealed. 

[No. 363, S.] 	[Published April 5, 1887.] 

CHAPTER 207. 
AN ACT to repeal section 20, of chapter 129, of 

the laws of 1887, and to revise and to continue 
in force chapter 84, of the laws of 1883, as 
amended by sections 1 to 19, inclusive of said 
chapter 129, of the laws of 1887, relating to the 
charter of Menomonie. 

The people of the state of Wisconsin, represented 
in senate and assembly, do enact as follows: 

SECTION 1. Section 20, of chapter 129, of the Amended. 

laws of 1887, is hereby repealed, and chapter 84, 
of the laws of 1883, is hereby revised and con-
tinued in full force and effect, subject to and as 
amended by sections 1 to 19, inclusive, of said 
chapter 129, of the laws of 1887. 

SEcrioN 2. This act shall take effect and be in 
force from and after its passage and publication. 

Approved March 31, 1887. 

[No. 362, S.] 	[Published April 19, 1887.] 

CHAPTER 209. 
AN ACT to amend the charter of the city of Chip- 

pewa Falls. 

The people of the state of Wisconsin, represented 
in senate and assembly, do enact as follows: 

SECTION 1. The southwest quarter of section 1,=.  
thirty-six, town twenty-nine, range nine west, in 
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1Vhateball be 
deemed a vaca-
tion in office. 

Chippewa county, Wisconsin, is hereby detached 
from the city of Chippewa Falls and added to and 
made a part of the town of Tilden, in said county. 
The west half of section one, town twenty-eight, 
range nine west, is hereby detached from said city 
and added to and made a part of the town of 
Wheaton, in said county. 

SECTION 2. Section 4, of sub-chapter 3, of chap-
ter 164, of the laws of 1885, is hereby amended by 
striking out the last period of said section, which 
reads as follows: "Any officer removing from 
the ward for which he is elected, or any officer 
who shall neglect or refuse for ten days after no-
tice of his election or appointment to qualify and 
enter upon the discharge of the duties of his office 
shall be deemed to have vacated his office, and 
the common council shall proceed to fill such va-
cancy as herein prescribed;" and by adding in 
place thereof the following: Any officer removing 
from the ward for which he is elected, any elec-
tive officer who shall neglect to qualify on or be-
fore the day his term of office commences, and 
any officer appointed who neglects to qualify and 
enter upon the duties of his office within ten days 
after notice of his appointment, shall be deemed to 
have vacated and abandoned the office, and the 
common council shall proceed to fill the vacancy 
as herein provided; so that said section as amended 
will read as follows: Section 4. All of the elec-
tive officers of said city, and all of the appointive 
officers herein specially mentioned, except city 
surveyor, shall, as a qualification for office, be the 
owners in fee of one or more parcels of real estate 
situated within, and shall be qualified voters of 
said city. All ward officers, including aldermen 
and supervisors, shall be qualified voters of the 
ward in which they are elected, and shall possess 
the same qualifications as to property as elective 
city officers. All appointive officers, except as 
heretofore provided, shall be qualified voters of 
said city. When an election shall be closed, the 
canvassers shall proceed to count the votes cast 
for each and every legal candidate voted for, and 
shall make a return thereof to the city clerk; on 
the day following the election they shall return 
the ballot box, sealed, with the ballots therein that 
have been canvassed by them. If any contest is 
commenced over the result within ten days they 
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shall be preserved, otherwise they shall be de-
stroyed in the presence of the council, and on 
the second day after, the election, the city clerk, 
city attorney and the mayor shall proceed to can-
vass the said votes by said returns, and shall file 
in the office of the city clerk a written statement 
of the whole number of votes cast for each office 
and the number cast for each candidate therefor, 
duly subscribed by a majority or all or the said 
board of canvassers, and ale clerk shall within 
three days thereafter give notice to each person 
elected. of his election. Special elections to fill 
vacancies or for any other purpose shall be heldt 
and conducted in the same manner and the re-

• turns shall be made in the same form and man-
ner as Of annual elections, and within such time 
as may be prescribed by ordinance. Any officer 
removing from the ward for which he is elected, 
any elective officer who shall neglect to qualify 
on or before the day his term of office com-
mences, and any officer appointed who neglects 
to qualify and enter upon the duties of his office 
within ten days after notice of his appointment, 
shall be deemed to have vacated and abandoned 
the office, and the common council shall proceed 
to fill the vacancy as herein provided. 

SinorrioN 3. This act shall be in force from and 
after its passage and publication. 

Approved March 31, 1887. 

[No. 388, S.] 	[Published April 1, 1887.] 

CHAPTER 215. 
AN ACT to extend the time of holding the char- 

ter election in the city of Berlin. 

The people of the state of Wisconsin, represented 
in senate and assembly, do enact as follows: 

SEcriorr 1. The time of holding the charter ti me time tor nold-election in the city of Berlin is hereby postponed INC charter 
from the first Tuesday in April, 1887, to the third (4, rptrghltk city 

65 	. 


